## TOWN OF MOCKSVILLE SPECIAL CALLED MEETING SEPTEMBER 28, 2016

The Town of Mocksville Board of Commissioners held a Special Called Meeting on Wednesday, September 28, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. in the Mocksville Town Hall.

Present: Mayor Will Marklin Absent: None

**Commissioners Present:** Johnny Frye

Lash Sanford Rob Taylor

Amy Vaughan-Jones

**Brent Ward** 

## **Others Present**

Christine W. Bralley, Town Manager Beth N. Thompson, Administrative Assistant Hank Van Hoy, Town Attorney Glen Stanley

Mayor Marklin called the meeting to order

The Town of Mocksville Board paused for a Moment of Silence. Mayor Marklin led in the Pledge of Allegiance

## **PUBLIC COMMENT - None**

## Ordinance Change to Article VI, Section 3 Solid Waste Disposal and Collection

Manager Bralley explained the change in the Ordinance to Article VI, Section 3, Solid Waste Disposal and Collection. Each resident shall use one container provided by the contractor with the town. Only one container per address will be allowed. Garbage or refuse outside of the container is not permitted and will not be picked up. The collection date for inside the city limits will remain the same.

A motion was made by Commissioner Rob Taylor to approve the Ordinance Change to Article VI, Section 3 Solid Waste Disposal and Collection. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Amy Vaughan-Jones and approved by a unanimous vote.

A motion was made by Commissioner Amy Vaughan-Jones to go into Executive Session to discuss Personnel matters. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Brent Ward and approved by a unanimous vote.

A motion was made by Commissioner Brent Ward to go back into the September 28, 2016 Special Called Meeting. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Rob Taylor and approved by a unanimous vote.

| ·          | ent Ward to adjourn the September 28, 2016 Special Called<br>Commissioner Amy Vaughan-Jones and approved by a |
|------------|---|
|            | Mayor   |
| Town Clerk |   |

Commissioner Johnny Frye expressed concerns about the rumors on the ABC Board that will be on the

November 2016 ballot.